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Here we are with our final newsletter for 2018. An exciting, productive, memorable, remarkable and truly 
student-centred year.  

Thank you to those who were able to attend our Presentation Day Academic and Sports assemblies on 
Monday 10 December. Congratulations to all of our reward recipients and congratulations to our new 
team of school leaders for 2019. 

You will find a copy of my address at Presentation Day attached to this newsletter. It outlines our many 
2018 achievements.  

Congratulations to Kiera Tranter, proud winner of our recent Guessing Competition. Looks like the Tranter 
family have a new remote-controlled self-drive children’s car to enjoy over the summer break. The total 
raised by our guessing competition was $1142.10. This will go towards a new natural wood play 
equipment area for the whole school. Many thanks for your kind donation and for supporting your school 
to make a better environment for all our students. 

P-2 Christmas Concert  

How amazing were the concert performances. Such a delight to see! So wonderful to see the Preschool, 
Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 children all having the opportunity to perform and what a fantastic job 
they did. Every performance had an over full hall of admiring parents, carers and relations. Everyone had 
tears of joy and pride. Many memorable moments to treasure for all. A huge thank you to the teachers of 
Preschool to Year 2 for all the hours of preparation, practise and encouragement. Thank you to our 
parents and carers for supporting them to be able to be 
part of such a moving experience. Our invited retirement 
village friends were just amazed and loved every minute 
of the concert. They all said how proud we must be of the 
children. Truly we are. Well done everyone! 

Talent Show 

We have such a lot of children with amazing performing talent in our school and the Talent show gives 
them an opportunity to show everyone else what they can do whether it be dancing, singing, gymnastics, 
comedy, playing a musical instrument, being part of the school choir or being a magician. The whole 
audience was impressed with the level of ability of our students at the show on Thursday 12 December. 
One day I am sure we will see some of our students achieving at high levels of performing in the wider 
world. Thank you Mrs Rayner and your team of teachers who organised this great opportunity for our 
students. Thank you to our students for their fantastic talents and thank you parents and carers for 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/
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supporting your children to be such talented performers. More proud and memorable moments for our 
school. 

Staffing updates for 2019 

Congratulations to Michelle Young who was the successful applicant for the recent Closed Merit 
Selection position process for our school. Michelle succeeded at interview and has been made a 
permanent member of Woy Woy Public School staff. Michelle is a huge asset to our school with her 
expertise in Information Communication Technology (ICT). 

We welcome Chenara Bradbury to our staff in 2019. Chenara was centrally appointed to Woy Woy 
Public School when Mr Peter Smith retired but was not starting here till the beginning of 2019. Chenara is 
an experienced teacher and will add to our great teaching team already here at our school. 

School structure 2019 

A temporary school structure has been formed for the start of the school year in 2019. Numbers are very 
unstable at present with families leaving and arriving and some families not sure what they will be doing 
or where they will be located in 2019. Please be aware that where your child is placed in a class and 
with what teacher may change at the beginning of the new school year on our temporary 
structure. Teachers cannot at this time, give a true indication of where any children will be in 2019. 

Therefore, please be aware that your child’s initial class placement may change at the beginning of the 
new school year. 

Is the Fortnite Game affecting your child’s relationships? 

It seems that this game has become highly popular amongst our students and indeed the wider 
population. Recent media has highlighted it as addictive and there has already been reported violence 
around it as well. The game allows an online communication to happen between players. Players are free 
to use any language or attitude they wish and some parents have reported it is very difficult to get children 
away from the game to do anything else. This is in an outside environment and certainly parental 
judgement is required. However, some of the game gang tactics and language are making their way back 
into the school grounds as some of the students who are involved in this gaming world cannot let go and 
be in the reality of the school grounds and school rules. Perhaps with the summer break coming up it is a 
good opportunity for parents and carers to assess just what your child is involved in online and support 
your child with making better choices. 

Happy and safe summer break  

May I take this opportunity to wish you well for the summer break as school closes down to allow us all to 
spend valuable time with our families and loved ones. I will not be here next week due to family 
circumstances. Mr Dan Betts will take care of business for the last 3 days of school attendance for our 
students and the staff development days following for the staff. 

The following dates are for the start of school for our students in 2019: 

Preschool: Seahorse Group Orientation - Tuesday 5 February, first day - Wednesday 6 February 
 Pelican Group Orientation - 31 January, first day - Friday 1 February 
 
Kindergarten: Staggered start from Monday, 4 February. Letters being sent home this week. 

Year 1 to Year 6: Commence Wednesday, 30 January 2019 

  



3 
 

Keep safe and well. Enjoy your time with each other and I look forward to seeing you all back with us for 
another fantastic school year in 2019. 

 
Ona Buckley 
Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Last week teachers have been teaching their students about how to ‘Be Safe’ when playing under the 
COLA before school and at break times. Lessons have focused on the importance of staying in-bounds, 
and students have been reminded that games that involve running or the throwing /kicking of large balls 
should be played on the oval.  
 
This week students have been learning about what it means to be responsible when they are using their 
own equipment, or equipment that belongs to other people. Activities will focus on the caring for 
belongings and, in particular, keeping items clean from scribble and graffiti. 
 
As always, students who successfully demonstrate positive behaviours that are in-line with the schoolwide 
expectations set out in our school rules, will be rewarded with Win Bin tickets and stars on their Star 
Charts. Those students who have consistently demonstrated positive behaviour over the course of the 
term will receive their end-of-term PBL reward in Week 10. Kindergarten students will participate in a 
‘Wheels Party’ under the COLA, Stage 1 students will have a movie afternoon in the school hall, Support 
Unit classes will be watching a movie and having popcorn, Stage 2 students will take a trip down to the 
waterfront for some lunch and some organised games and Stage 3 students will be having a movie and 
popcorn day.  Students will need to have earned at least seven stars on their star charts in order to be 
eligible to receive these rewards. Please note that these rewards do not replace end-of-year celebratory 
events, and that all students are entitled to attend and participate in the end-of-year grade celebrations.  

If you have any questions related to the school’s PBL program or about student wellbeing policies and 
practices, please direct them to either myself or Ms Buckley.  

 
Mr Dan Betts 
Assistant Principal (Student Wellbeing) 
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Congratulations to our 2019 School Leaders: 
 
School Captains 
Gemma Montalbano 
Erik Jahn 
 
Vice Captains 
Josh Durrand 
Tayla Macleod 
 
School Service Officers 
Vali Focas 
Shae Ferguson 
Jaden Introna 
Billy Hawksley 
 
 

 
 

During Weeks 8 & 9 students from Preschool to Year 2, including support unit students, participated in an 
Australian adaption of ‘The Night Before Christmas’. The students entertained over 700 audience 
members with their singing and dancing. We would like to thank our school community for supporting this 
very successful event and take this opportunity to wish our families a wonderful and safe holiday season. 
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On Thursday 6 December 2018 the Brisbane Water Learning Community celebrated the achievements of 
our Aboriginal students. Students were recognised for their attendance, sporting, cultural and academic 
achievements.  

Mrs Nebauer was awarded the prestigious AECG award for her commitment to Aboriginal Education and 
community services. Congratulations to all of our students and Mrs Nebauer we are proud of you all.  

 

 

                                

 

                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 50 - 300 nights of home reading! 
50 Nights  
Rebecca-Lee Hunter 3/4R 
75 Nights  
Sahara Von Nida 2K 
100 Nights  
Daniel Cooper 2K 
125 Nights  
James Dukes 2K, Daniel Cooper 2K 
150 Nights  
Dylan Caufield KRM, Nevaeh Markham KRM, James Dukes 2K,Daniel Cooper 2K 
175 Nights  
James Dukes 2K, Daniel Cooper 2K 
200 Nights  
AJ Joffrin 2B, James Dukes 2K, Daniel Cooper 2K 
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225 Nights  
Dylan Morrison 3/4R, Emilie Liang 2B, Scott Lumley KRM, Daniel Cooper 2K, Annabelle Durrand 2K, 
Saraya Taylor 2K 
250 Nights  
Azalea Carter 3/4R, Dylan Morrison 3/4R, Sidney Brannigan 2K, Isabella Lumley 2K, Daniel Cooper 2K, 
Annabelle Durrand 2K, Saraya Taylor 2K 
275 Nights  
Azalea Carter 3/4R, Dylan Morrison 3/4R, Connor Conijn 3/6O, Louisa Morrison KRM, Sidney Brannigan 
2K, Daniel Cooper 2K, Annabelle Durrand 2K, Isabella Lumley 2K, Saraya Taylor 2K 
300 Nights  
Daniel Cooper 2K, Annabelle Durrand 2K, Saraya Taylor 2K, Isabella Lumley 2K, Sidney Brannigan 2K 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Congratulations to the following recipients of our Academic Achievement Awards at our Week 7 K-6 
Assembly. 
 

Name Class Name Class 

Daisy Cassidy KM Jack Jones KRM 

Phoebe Van Der Neut KW Aaliyah Paul 1S 

Liam Donnelly 1N Aidan New 2B 

Zoe McAdam 2K Aleyah Flanagan 2Y 

Violet Greacen 3/4R Luke McLennan 4T 

Tabitha Kerr 5/6A Amir El-Kurdi 5/6B 

Vali Focas 5/6C Ella Maskill 5/6H 

  

Week 10  17 Yr 1 Party Day 

   Stage 2 Lions Park 

   Early Stage 1 Wheels Day 

  18 Stage 3 Picnic Day 

  19 Early Stage 1, Stage 1 and Stage 2 Party Day 

   LAST DAY FOR STUDENTS 

2019 

Week 1 Jan 30 STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
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Next year we are hoping to be able to offer combined scripture, Catholic scripture, non-scripture and 
Ethics classes at our school. Combined scripture teaches a general Christian message, Catholic scripture 
follows the teachings of the Catholic faith, Ethics classes focus on exploring moral issues and non-
scripture is for students whose parents don’t wish them to attend any of the offered options. Students in 
years 1 to 6 will remain in the class they were in this year unless we receive written notification from 
parents requesting a change. Kindergarten students will be placed according to the class nominated on 
their enrolment form. 

 

 

 

A big thank you to all of the families who have been searching for library books and have been able to 
return them. We understand it is a busy time of year, so we appreciate it. Please continue to return any 
books you find to the library. Borrowing has stopped and students will not be coming to the library in 
weeks 9 and 10 due to stocktake. The final Book Club has been ordered and distributed for 2018. Please 
see Mrs Walker if you have any concerns. Have a Merry Christmas and a happy new year! 

Mrs Walker and Mrs Cooper 

 

 

 

Unity in Diversity  
Calendar for Cultural Diversity 

December 2018 
This month’s community language is 

Italian 
 

MONDAY 3rd – International Day of People with 
a Disability 

WEDNESDAY 5th – The King’s birthday 
anniversary -Thailand 

TUESDAY 18th – Arabic Language Day (UN) 
SUNDAY 23rd – Emperor’s birthday - Japan 
 

 
  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

New volunteers needed in 2019 – See Anne in the Canteen. 

 
 

 

 

  

Monday 10/12 Pat 
Tuesday 11/12 Alice 
Wednesday 12/12 Janet 
Thursday 13/12  
Friday 14/12 Rita 
Monday 17/12  
Tuesday 18/12 Leanne 
Wednesday 19/12 Vicki 

There will be no orders for 
lunch or recess on 
Wednesday, 19 December – 
the last day of school.  
Limited hot food and snacks 
will be available for sale from 
the counter at lunchtime. 
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P&C NEWS 

Thank you to our members who ventured out during the stormy weather to attend our last meeting at 
Everglades Country Club.  It was a great opportunity to come together socially, have a few laughs, and 
hear about student achievements before the meeting whilst sharing a meal.  The meeting was productive 
with funds being allocated to SAKG programme, robotics and the continuation of supporting wellbeing 
projects including breakfast club, win bin prizes and anti-bullying performances.  This simply would not 
have been possible without the support of you, our community, throughout the year. 

Volunteering  

You can make a difference! We are still looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by the P&C 
such as school banking and the uniform shop.  This is a great way to connect with the school and find out 
what is happening first-hand.  If you can some spare time and are interested in contributing in a small 
way, please contact  wwpspandc@live.com.au 

Fundraising 

First and foremost, thank you to the school community for your support during the 2018.  Whether it was a 
helping hand at a disco, Mother’s/Father’s Day stalls or cooking sausages, every little bit helps towards 
our overall goal of providing resources to the school and building strong relationships within the school 
community. 

This term we held several fundraising initiatives including the Halloween Disco and Tattoos making a 
profit of just under $900 for these ventures.  We tried something new with the Crazy Camel artwork 
initiative.  The uptake wasn’t as good as we had hoped, however, we learnt a few lessons and are in the 
process of fine-tuning it for next year.  Thank you to those who supported this initiative and we hope you 
enjoy your unique artworks.  Figures are still being finalised for this initiative. 

Back by popular demand, child-friendly temporary Christmas Tattoos were sold on Tuesday 
11 December.  The students were excited about this undertaking and thank you to the organising 
committee for doing a fabulous job. 

At the recent general meeting the following fundraising schedule for 2019 was endorsed.  This is an 
overview for the year and dates may change due to the school calendar.  There may be an additional one 
or two activities throughout the year working collaboratively with the school. Our major fundraiser for 2019 
will be the Obstacool course in Term 1. 

Term Event Dates 
Term 1 

29/1-12/4 
Disco - Theme to be advised 

School Obstacool Course 
27 February 

8 April 
Term 2 
29/4-5/7 Mother’s Day Stall 7/8 May 

Term 3 
22/7-27/9 Father’s Day Stall 27/28 August 

Term 4 
14/10-20/12 

Crazy Camel Art 
Halloween Disco 

21 October – 4 November 
30th October 

Uniform Shop  

Until someone steps forward to assist our small dedicated team of volunteers, ordering of uniforms and 
accessories is by email and payment online only.   

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au
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Please do not make on-line payments to the school.  After full payment has been received, the orders 
will be distributed to your child’s class once a week on a Wednesday.  Cut-off day for delivery on 
Wednesday is Tuesday of each week.  

Email orders are no longer available for 2018.   

NEWS FLASH …. OPENING TIMES 2019 … NEWS FLASH … EMAIL ORDERS ONLY … NEWS 
FLASH 

We will be doing things a little bit different to previous years as we are streamlining the operation of the 
Uniform Shop.  The Uniform Shop will not be open to the community during the summer holidays.  We 
request orders to be placed via email and online payments made by Thursday 17 January 2019.  Your 
order will be available for collection on the pupil free day, Tuesday 29 January 2019 from 10.00am to 
11.00am in the CA room.   The Shop will also be open on Wednesday 30 January 2019 from 8.30 am to 
9.00am for collection. 

An order form is attached to the newsletter and is available on the school’s website.  Please email your 
order form to wwpsuniforms@outlook.com   

School Banking  

The Banking scheme continues during Term 4.  Friday is our school banking day and don’t forget to bring 
your bank books.  The last day of school banking will be Friday 14 December 2018. 

School banking rewards orders have closed for this year.   Thank you for supporting this initiative.   
 
We thank our wonderful coordinator, Nicole Golds, for all her hard work during her time as coordinator, as 
well as her team of dedicated volunteers, for working tirelessly each week to ensure the banking scheme 
was available to all students each week.  Nicole and her team will be missed.  Emma Sheppard has 
indicated her availability to take over this role in 2019.  School banking will be in excellent hands, once 
again.   We always need volunteers to help in this area.  If you are interested, drop a line to 
wwpspandc@live.com. 

Next Meeting  

The meeting will be held on Wednesday 13 February in the Staff Room, Woy Woy Public School at 
7.00pm.   We look forward to seeing familiar faces return and welcoming new families to our 
community.At the beginning of Term 1, P&C Membership forms for 2019 will be available from the office. 

On behalf of the P&C Executive team, thank you for 
your support during 2018.  Wishing you and your family 
a magical festive season.  

 

Tina Jackson 
President 
WWPS P&C   

mailto:wwpsuniforms@outlook.com
mailto:wwpspandc@live.com
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2018 Principal’s Presentation Day Speech 10/12/2018 

Good morning special guests, parents and carers, teachers and students.  

Here we are at the end of another school year. The 2018 school year has been exciting, productive, 
memorable, remarkable and truly student-centred. 

It has been exciting to be on the threshold of so many changes in the way our Education Department 
does business. Changes in operating systems and online platform reforms have certainly challenged all 
schools over the last few years but the streamlining provides much clearer and accountable practice and 
brings systems into the 21st century for every school in NSW. 

 It is exciting to be in the first year of a new three year planning cycle for our school and watch as the 
goals we have set for the school in line with NSW State and Department of Education start to show 
results for our students in teaching and learning. 

Jim Rohn says: “Goals! There’s no telling what you can do when you get inspired by them. There’s no 
telling what you can do when you believe in them. There's no telling what will happen when you act upon 
them.” 

Our school plan goals for 2018 through to 2020 cover Quality Teachers, Successful Learners and Strong 
Connections. 

These are the goals that we believe as a school community will give our students the best possible 
learning opportunities. 

Like Chris Grosser I believe “Opportunities don’t happen, you create them.”  

We want to create a stimulating and engaging environment where teachers are supported and skilled. We 
know a good teacher can inspire hope, ignite the imagination, and instil a love of learning in their students 
and: "When learning and teaching continually improves, everything improves." Quality is never an 
accident; it is always the result of intelligent effort. So it is important for us to grow our teachers as well as 
our students. Our teachers have attended numerous professional learning sessions to build teaching 
competency and enhance classroom lesson deliveries to benefit student results. Language Learning and 
Literacy (L3), Targeted Early Numeracy (TEN), Focus on Reading (For) Information Communication 
Technology (ICT), classroom management skills, special needs, curriculum areas, compliant training 
(Child Protection, CPR, Code of Conduct, Emergency Care, Health and Safety to mention a few). 
Teachers give hours of their time to be able to best support student learning. Results show the impact of 
this support of teachers. Our Year 3 NAPLAN results show a significant improvement in Reading showing 
how the L3 program is now enhancing student results. The number of students achieving in the top 2 
bands is moving towards meeting the Premier’s targets with our year 3 having 48% of students in the top 
2 bands for reading. Valued added scores for Kindergarten to Year 3 has increased considerably over the 
last 3 years. The growth between year 3 and 5 for year 5 students shows 84% achieving growth in 
reading showing that explicit teaching through our focus on reading is impacting student results due to 
enhancing teacher quality. 
 
What a Productive year 2018 has been. Productive, a word which means resulting in or providing a large 
amount or supply of something. During a year I believe everyone would agree that school life is packed 
with dynamic learning focuses on required curriculum areas, numerous inside and outside extracurricular 
activities and many wonderful educational worthwhile experiences. 

Johann Wolfgang von Goethe states: “Instruction does much, but encouragement everything”.  

http://www.success.com/article/21-of-the-most-inspirational-quotes
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Here at Woy Woy Public School we want to encourage our students to have a wide range of experiences 
to enhance and stimulate their learning. 

Our extra curriculum opportunities encompass excursions, chess, debating, spelling bees, environmental 
education activities, Preschool, Aboriginal, multicultural and Disabilities programs and activities, the music 
bus, knock out sporting team opportunities, elective sport opportunities, athletics, swimming and cross 
country carnivals, special celebrations and so much more. 
 
The opportunities are of the highest quality and meet the learning needs for our diverse range of students 
in our very unique school.  
 
We want our students to continually improve their learning outcomes and want to provide them with the 
tools to do so. 

2018 has been Memorable. Memorable, alluding to being special or unusual. 

The very special things we do here at our school. 

The Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden program which allows our students to learn life-long skills of 
healthy eating and living whilst establishing sustainability practices. We are now part of the Ourimbah 
University sustainability program for their adult students and work closely with a number of local 
businesses who support our program. How memorable are the ‘Cook for Your Parent’ nights? How proud 
are our students to show off their gardening and cooking skills and how chuffed are our mums, dads and 
carers being able to sit down for a 13 course meal made by their children. Very special. 

How memorable are the concerts and the talent shows. Seeing P-2 children entertain their parents just 
recently was magic and mind you there were not many dry eyes in the audiences. Giving students a 
chance to show off their talent in the Talent show is so worth it for the wonderful moments and memories 
it provides. The National Day for People with a Disability assembly just reminds us how special we all are 
and how amazing it is to be an inclusive school.  

The opportunity to attend a day at the Invictus Games will be a memory those children will carry with them 
for a lifetime. 

The joy of watching chickens hatch out of their eggs and struggle through their first few moments of life 
and then grow and change in front of your eyes. What a time of wonderment for our Kindergarten 
students. 

Being able to be part of a science fair and demonstrate to others the marvels of science and the surprises 
it can bring. A memorable experience for our year 5and 6 students. 

Our morning with STAR 104FM and the super job our four year 4 stars did being part of a live radio show. 
They will never forget that experience.  

So many memories are made in one short school year. 

2018 was remarkable. Remarkable is unusual or special in a way that makes people notice, be 
surprised or impressed. 

Our Guliyali Preschool - what a journey! The physical environment both inside and outside has 
transformed into wow! factor and our Preschool Educators provide an Early Childhood learning program 
that is recognised as exceeding. The Preschool Rating and Assessment saw our Preschool exceed in all 
seven National Quality Standards. A remarkable achievement and one which has seen us be invited to go 
for a centre of excellence. I want to share with you part of a lovely letter from one of our Preschool 
parents 
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“I am eager to contact you to thank you for this great opportunity and privilege. I am astounded by the 
amount of enthusiasm, support and opportunities offered in this preschool. I am a firm believer in early 
childhood development, and I believe that this Preschool has the perfect setting, teachers and 
opportunities for the children to have positively encourage independence, a love for learning and overall 
wellbeing”.  

Timber Creations was the play equipment company we used when designing our new outdoor area for 
the Preschool. The space was put forward as a great playspace for children to be part of a national award 
for the best Early Childhood outdoor areas. 

National Playspace awarded our space ‘Commended’ making us 3rd in Australia for Preschool outdoor 
area. One of the judges said:  

“This playground creates opportunity for challenging physical skills within a controlled and safe 
environment. Particular attention was given to hand picking individual play elements including a fantastic 
collection of natural timber pieces. So much to do in this playspace”. 

As well our Preschool picked up a Munch and Move Award. Guliyali Preschool has been in this program 
since 2008 and we have now received the “Champion Award”. 

What an incredible year of learning success for our Preschool. We are so proud! 

Another remarkable achievement for 2018 is that a team of our students were Regional finalists in the 
Tournament of the Minds. We certainly have students using higher order thinking skills and capable of 
doing amazing things.  

We were also winners at the Brisbane Water Secondary College - Umina campus STEM (Science, 
technology, engineering and mathematics) competition. Another remarkable achievement for our students 
involved. 

Again, this year we were successful in chess. Coming in third in the Central Coast with a couple of our 
students to compete in the state chess competition in Sydney. 

We want to be able to give our students opportunities to excel - the sky is no longer the limit as we go 
beyond. 

We are truly a student-centred school 

The Dalai Lama has a vision similar to what we want in our school. He says “My wish is that, one day, 
formal education will pay attention to the education of the heart, teaching love, compassion, justice, 
forgiveness, mindfulness, tolerance and peace”. 

Our school, by embracing the Positive Behaviour for Learning program, truly supports the needs of all our 
students by teaching then expectations in all areas of social interactions and relationships and preparing 
them to be part of a future world. Our Antibullying and resilience programs help our students to be 
confident, independent learners and thinkers. We support our multicultural students with on the ground 
individual teacher mentoring and multicultural celebrations and programs. We support our Aboriginal 
students with the cultural continuum program run with all the Brisbane Water Learning Community 
schools and with the support of our Early Intervention Aboriginal Teacher and our beloved Auntie elders. 
We support all our students with special needs, making sure they feel part of our whole school, 
celebrating their abilities and embracing them with respect and awe. Programs that have run in the school 
in 2018 such as the Got It program, Seasons for Growth, Rock and Water, the Breakfast Club and parent 
support from the School as Community Centre have touched many of our students in need ensuring they 
feel valued and cared for. 
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You would not think having a bunny rabbit in a classroom would make a difference but how it does. 
Animal therapy is making a difference for some of our students too. 

Inclusiveness is our business here ay Woy Woy Public School. Everyone matters, everyone is welcome 
and everyone will be accepted. Truly a student centered school. 

What a full year of wonderful achievements it has been.  
 
What a wonderful school Woy Woy is. 
 
Thank you to you, our wonderful students and the wonderful efforts you have put in this year.  
 
Thank you Year 6 for being such special people here at Woy Woy Public School.  
 
We are proud of the way you have grown over the years. Our best wishes go with you to high school in 
2019.  
 
Thank you to our school leaders who have proudly supported our school this year. A wonderful leadership 
team.  
 
Thank you to our generous P&C and our amazing parent volunteers for the work you do to support our 
school.  
 
Thank you to the school staff, your care, devotion and commitment is what makes our school. A great 
staff, a great school.  
 
Thank you to our wider community and the many organisations that support our school to grow and 
achieve. Congratulations to all our students receiving awards today. Thank you for your amazing efforts in 
2018. 
 
Have a happy and safe summer break and we all look forward to the exciting learning experiences we will 
have in 2019. 
 
Thank you and take care! 
 
Ona Buckley 
Principal 
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Woy Woy Public School Awards 2018 
Perpetuals and boxed medals 

Bob Jackson:      Kahlia Williams   Mary Gemmell 

Jenise Kelly School Service:  Emma Cooley 

Citizenship:  Thomas Holden 

Pete Smith Leadership:  Tyson Cridland 

Dux:     Tyson Cridland 

Principal:  Caleb Wood  

Rae Campbell Performing Arts:   Lucia Keating 

Sportsperson:  Chris Flower     

Karen Keenan Early Literacy:  Felix Adshead      

Deb Moxon Kitchen/ Garden Award:  Kiana Tuiva 

Boxed Medal 

Kay James:  Hamish Simpson 

Premiers Sporting Challenge:  Zak Graham 

Medals + lanyard 

Premiers Spelling Bee 

Kindergarten:  Abby Wang 

Year 1:  Aaliyah Paul 

Year 2:  Aleyah Flanagan 

Year 3:  Jackson Wang 

Year 4:  Charlie Sposito 

Year 5:  Gemma Montalbano 

Year 6:  Maya Albert 

Public Speaking 

Kindergarten:  Allegra Magnus Jones  

Year 1:  Levi Young 

Year 2:  Terence Wu 

Year 3:  Toby Cridland 

Year 4:  Mia Pike 

Year 5:  Tayla MacLeod 

Year 6 + Perpetual Trophy:  Kahlia Williams 

 



 

18 

Academic Achievement for each year  

Year 1:  Isabelle Shepard  

Year 2:  Lucia Jian 

Year 3:  James Huang 

Year 4:  Jazmyn Tutauha 

Year 5:  Gemma Montalbano 

Disability Programs:  Maya Albert 

 

Aspire Home Reading:          

Kindy:  Abby Wang, Ricky Rosevear, Meisa Brown, Joey Timbs, Ethan Scanes, Reuben Fitzmayer, Ziva 
Brannigan, Phoenix Stockwell, Jack Sainty, Louisa Morrison, Amy Ferguson 

Stage 1: Levi Young, Isabelle Shephard, Ivy Higgison, Skyla Malloy, Bodhi Climpson, Noah Brown, Eli 
Rende, Laila Wentworth-Shields, Cash Jamieson, Chloe Smith, Lucia Jian, Leo Omura, Daniel Cooper, 
Saraya Taylor, Annabelle Durrand, Sidney Brannigan, Isabella Lumley 

Stage 2: Adam Cooper, Danae Stockwell, Keira Tranter, Jazmyn Tutauha, Charlie Sposito, Dylan 
Morrison, Azalea Carter , Axel Cridland, Toby Cridland 

Stage 3: Rylee Stait 

Disabilities: Matthew Golds, Connor Conijn, Caleb Wood 

 
Leaders 2018 

Mary Gemmell         Tyson Cridland 

Kahlia Williams          Zak Graham 

Lucia Keating          Lloyd Ulaiwi 

Vanessa Hay         Noah Hunt 

 
EARLY STAGE ONE 

KM      

Academic Achievement:  Amelia Pitchers  

Excellent Citizenship:  Ethan Scanes  

Consistent Effort and Application:  Meisa Brown  

Enthusiasm for Learning:  Abby Wang  

KW      

Academic Achievement:  Sofia Swancott      

Excellent Citizenship:  Jack Sainty 

Consistent Effort and Application:  Ziva Brannigan 

Enthusiasm for Learning:  Lola Keating 
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KRM     

Academic Achievement:  Amy Ferguson 

Excellent Citizenship:  Louisa Morrison 

Consistent Effort and Application:  Dylan Caulfield 

Enthusiasm for Learning:  Phoenix Stockwell 

 

STAGE ONE 

1S     

Enthusiasm for Learning: Mackenzie Abbott 

Academic Achievement: Levi Young 

Consistent Effort and Application: Delisha Pandya 

Citizenship: Thomas Tabone-Zammit 

1N      

Academic Achievement:  Cash Jamieson 

Citizenship:  Laila Wentworth-Sheilds 

Consistent Effort and Application:  Noah Brown     

Enthusiasm for Learning:  Jillian Lewry 

1CG     

Academic Achievement: Willow Thomas 

Citizenship: Isla Muldoon 

Consistent Effort and Application: Quinn Macleod 

Enthusiasm for learning: Kaian Morales 

2Y   

Improvement in Literacy and Numeracy:   Prydi Bisson 

Kind, caring and nurturing student:  Laylah Reynell 

Positive attitude towards her education:  Lakia Niddrie 

Enthusiasm for Learning:  Buster Haime 

2B 

Academic Achievement:  Chloe Smith 

Citizenship:  Mason Potestas 

Consistent Effort and Application:   Ava Sillick 

Enthusiasm for Learning:  Daina Clark 
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2K 

Academic Achievement:  Isabella Lumley 

Citizenship:  Patience Bisson 

Consistent Effort and Application:   Sophie Kerkin 

Enthusiasm for Learning:  Bodhi Chapman 

 

STAGE TWO 

3M  

Academic Achievement: Kobi Novak 

Consistent Effort and Application: Tara Connors 

Citizenship: William Pidduck 

Enthusiasm for Learning: Toby Cridland 

3/4R     

Academic Achievement:  Enle Wang 

Academic Achievement:  Dylan Morrison  

Consistent Effort and Application:  Jack Ellis (Yr4) Caitlin Polglase (Yr3) 

Enthusiasm for Learning:  Amy Newboult-Kosztyo (Yr 3) Lara Butler 
(Yr 4) 

4T    

Academic Achievement: Hamish Pollock  

Academic Achievement: Jake Fairbrother  

Academic Achievement: Kailin McDougall  

Academic Achievement: Rebecca Chang 

4E     

Academic Achievement:  Lahni Moore 

Academic Improvement:  Noel Donnelly 

Academic Achievement:  Charlie Sposito 

Enthusiasm for Learning:  Destiny Tabone-Zammit 

 

STAGE THREE 

5/6A 

Citizenship: William Hawksley  

Academic Achievement: Ryan Zhang 
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Academic Achievement: Luke Polglase 

Citizenship: Keira Pusko 

5/6B  

Most Consistent Academic Effort &Application:  Emma Cooley 

Consistent Application to Creative & Critical Thinking:  Jack Hawksley 

Citizenship and Positive Role Modelling:  Mitchell Connors  

Citizenship and Positive Role Modelling:  Kiana Tuiva 

5/6C   

Academic Achievement:  Noah Hunt 

Citizenship:  Talen Higgison 

Consistent Effort and Application:  Bronson Thomas 

Consistent Effort and Application:  Vali Focas 

5/6H 

Academic Achievement:  Zakary Graham 

Citizenship:  Erik Jahn 

Consistent Effort and Application: Kahlia Williams 

Consistent Effort and Application:  Emalina Prytz 

 

SPECIAL EDUCATION 

K-6PC 

Excellent progress in all areas.  Lainee Ridgwell 

K-6W 

Commitment to learning: Matthew Golds 

3-6O 

Consistent effort and application: Connor Conijn     

Enthusiasm for learning: Taya Israel 

3-6G 

Excellent improvement across all Key Learning Areas: Max Betts  

K-6E 

Consistent effort in academics: Jayden Burton 
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ABORIGINAL AWARDS  

High effort in all tasks and enthusiasm for learning:  Chase Pye-Solomon, KM 

Attitude and engagement when learning about her culture:  Abby Donnelly - 2K 

Enthusiasm and effort when learning about her culture:  Lily Maskill - 3/4R 

Lleadership and enthusiasm for learning about her culture: Neisha Chamberlain - 5/6H 

 
EAL/D  

Commendable Achievement in Learning English as an Additional Language: Alisa Ozhogina, KRM 

 
Library 

Enthusiasm towards and participation in all library tasks:  Andrew Blair, K-6W 

 
SPORTS AWARDS PRESENTATION  
 
Cross Country 
 

Age Boys Girls 

8/9 years Augie Farrow-Pryke Imogen Graham 

10 years Kane Butler Lara Butler 

11 years William Hawksley Vali Focas 

12/13 years Chris Flower Latisha Sherri 
 

Perpetuals + medal on lanyard 

Netball:  Latisha Sherri 

Boys Cricket:  Zak Graham 

Boys Soccer:  Chris Flower 

Girls Soccer:  Emma Cooley 

Boys Touch:  Zac Zurawski 

Girls Touch:  Scarlett Lowden 

Rugby League:  Dayne Jennings 

Boys Basketball:  James Economos 

Girls Basketball:  Kahlia Williams 

 

Swimming 

Junior Boy:     Anwar El Kurdi 

Junior Girl:     Lahni Moore 
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11years Boy:     Joshua Durrand, Kye Stormont Finch 

11years Girl:    Vali Focas 

Senior Boy:     Amir El Kurdi 

Senior Girl:     Scarlett Lowden 

 

Athletics 

Junior Boy: Anwar El-Kurdi 

Junior Girl: Lara Butler 

11years Boy: Dayne Jennings 

11years Girl: Vali Focas 

Senior Boy: Chris Flower 

Senior Girl: Mary Gemmell 
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Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386
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  SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS CAMP NOTICE

 
Where:  UMINA TENNIS, Umina 

When:  Monday 7th  Jan -  Friday 11th Jan 
Monday 21st Jan – Friday 25 Jan 

Time:   9am-3pm (gates open @ 8am) 
Cost: Wk $80, ½ Day Wk $50, Full Day $25, ½ Day $15 

BEFORE & AFTER CAMP CARE NOW AVAILABLE 7AM-
6PM $150P/WK BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL FOR THIS 

TIMESLOT 
Included: Racquets, Sausage Sizzle Thursday, Prizes Friday 
The camp will be predominately tennis with other activities such as 

soccer,  
cricket, basketball etc to keep the children occupied.  The camps are 

held  
wet or fine with indoor activities provided.  No booking needed for 9-3 

just turn up on the day.  Lunch orders available. 
0410 828 278. 
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Music therapy is the use of music to achieve non-musical goals. Central Coast Music Therapy caters for 
children of all ages and abilities and no previous musical experience is required. 

 

How can music therapy help? 
Do you know a child that has difficulty making friends? 
Making friends can be encouraged through music activities that involve turn taking and sharing – by creating musical 
connections between different people. 
 

Do you know a child who struggles to pick up objects? 
Gross and fine motor skills, like those involved in picking things up, can be practiced and refined by holding drum sticks and 
playing a song, by moving to music, or by playing an instrument. 
 

Do you know a child who wants to communicate but can’t get the message across? 
You don’t need words to be able to communicate using music. Mood and meaning can be gained by playing with another 
person, by having others listen to music created or for the individual to play. 
 

Do you know a child who wants to be more confident? 
Confidence can be gained by learning the new skills of playing an instrument, by improvising with a musician or a recording, 
or by being able to share your music and inner voice with the world. 
 

Music therapy can meet all these needs and more as sessions are individualised.  
 

Music therapy activities 
 

Music therapy uses a range of activities to meet the needs of a person. Some activities are: 
 

Music making 
Playing songs together with the therapist for a sense of accomplishment and focus. 
 

Improvisation 
Listening and participating in the moment to create music. Participants make choices about instruments, sounds and silences. 
 

Drumming and rhythm 
Provides a common purpose, leadership opportunities and a chance to express themselves as well as coordination and gross 
motor skills. 
 

Movement to music 
Encouraging physical exercise, dance and an understanding of their body. 

 
Central Coast Music Therapy offers: individual sessions, group sessions, school holiday programs, adapted 
music lessons. Central Coast Music Therapy is an approved NDIS provider. 
  


